Safety Flash

Person fell in engine room and injured head
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An oiler sustained head injuries while working alone in the engine room.

What happened?

An oiler was injured when working alone in the engine room. He was moving a
heavy cylinder head into position so that it could be lifted using a chain block. He
used a pipe to pivot the cylinder to move it. At the same time, he was standing in an
elevated area and his back was facing a lower area. The pipe he was holding to
move the cylinder slipped and he fell backwards. He sustained head injuries.

What went wrong, what was the cause?

The complexity and seriousness of the task, and the potential for injury in doing it
alone, were underestimated.

e The person had performed similar tasks many times before and felt that he
could do the job on his own.

e There was no barrier behind him when he was working on an unprotected
elevated area.

e The pipe used to lever the cylinder head was significantly smaller than the
cylinder head hole and was not fully inserted.

e There was no on-site toolbox talk conducted for this activity to identify the
potential hazard.

What were the lessons and actions?
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o Never let familiarity of the job led to complacency, always follow safety
protocols, even for tasks that seem routine.

e Avoid working alone where possible - work with a buddy on tasks that
require it.

e Barrier off elevated areas so that no one CAN fall from them.

e Our member reiterated to their crews, the concept of the Toolbox talk. The
Toolbox talk is of vital importance in improving safety and they are to be
taken seriously, whether for routine or non-routine tasks.

Members may wish to refer to:

o Are YOU prepared to work safely? Toolbox talks
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